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Updated October 1, 2018 

What we heard Incorporate into 

next near-term 

design? 

Details 

Support for proposed near-term 

improvements  

Yes We’ll continue to move forward with 

this design, with additional feedback 

incorporated, as described below. 

Install hardscaped traffic islands (using 

planters or c-curb) instead of painted 

traffic islands to improve safety 

Yes The planned islands at Fauntleroy and 

Alaska and Fauntleroy and Avalon will 

be defined by c-curb or parking stops. 

Repair sidewalks along the corridor to 

improve safety for people of all ages 

and abilities 

Reviewing as part 

of continued 

design 

Fully rebuilding/replacing sidewalks is 

cost-prohibitive. As a part of further 

design, we’re exploring adding 

planters at key locations to better 

separate the sidewalk from the street, 

particularly in areas where the 

sidewalk is poorly defined.  

Add green bike box to the proposed 

bike crossing coming out of Avalon 

Way 

Reviewing as part 

of continued 

design 

We’ll analyze the feasibility of this as a 

part of continued near-term design. 

Provide maintenance/green space 

improvements for existing landscaping 

on Fauntleroy Way that’s in the public 

right of way 

Reviewing as part 

of continued 

design 

We’re looking into potential 

landscaping improvements that can be 

made to the triangle of land at 36th 

and Genesee. 

Remove right-turn slip lane from 

Fauntleroy Way SW onto Avalon Way 

SW to test this configuration ahead of 

full Fauntleroy Boulevard Project 

construction 

No Avalon/Fauntleroy is a large truck 

route. Simply closing the right-turn 

slip lane without other major 

structural improvements would not 

provide sufficient turning space. 
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What we heard Incorporate into 

next near-term 

design? 

Details 

Improve comfort at bus stop on 

southeast corner of Fauntleroy Ave 

and 38th Ave (adjacent to Wardrobe 

Cleaners) by adding a barrier to 

separate sidewalk from street 

No This change would impact bus 

accessibility, as planters or other 

barriers at the curb makes it more 

difficult for the bus to open the front 

and back door. In addition, there’s no 

documented safety risk to pedestrians 

at this stop. 

Add signage at SW Oregon St right-

turn slip lane to warn drivers of 

pedestrian crossing ahead 

No The signage in this area is currently to 

code. We’ll continue to monitor the 

intersection once the Oregon 

crosswalk is extended as a part of the 

near-term improvements to see if 

additional signage is needed. 

Improve signal timing No Existing signals are currently 

optimized. 

Improve street lighting for pedestrian 

safety at night 

No This is cost-prohibitive. It would 

require extensive electrical work 

which would potentially be removed 

during later Sound Transit or SDOT 

construction in the area. 

Consolidate/underground power lines 

and/or reduce the number of posts 

No This is cost-prohibitive. It would 

require extensive electrical work 

which would potentially be removed 

during later Sound Transit or SDOT 

construction in the area. 


